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April 3, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford, M.P.P. 
Premier of Ontario 
Via Email: premier@ontario.ca 

To Premier Ford: 

Re: Oath of Office 

File Number: PG.25.06 

At a meeting held on March 25, 2024, the Council of the Municipality of Clarington 
passed the following Resolution #GG-041-24: 

That Council approves the Clarington Diversity Advisory Committee’s 
recommendation, in their February 2, 2024 minutes, regarding the Oath of Office 
for Members of Council; 

That Council calls upon the Province of Ontario to make changes to the Oath of 
Office to include indigenous and treaty rights by changing the oath of office to the 
following, which has been endorsed by many Ontario municipalities: 

"I will be faithful and bear true allegiance to His Majesty King Charles III and 
I will faithfully observe the laws of Canada including the Constitution, which 
recognizes and affirms the Indigenous and treaty rights of First Nations, 
Inuit and Metis peoples." 

That this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing, the local MPPs, the Durham Area Municipalities, 
the Clarington Diversity Committee, and any other interested parties. 
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Yours truly, 

_________________________ 
June Gallagher, B.A., Dipl. M.A. 
Municipal Clerk 

JG/lh 

c: The Honourable Paul Calandra, M.P.P., Minister of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing - minister.mah@ontario.ca 
The Honourable Todd McCarthy, M.P.P., Durham - Todd.McCarthy@pc.ola.org  
The Honourable David Piccini, M.P.P., Northumberland-Peterborough South - 

david.piccini@pc.ola.org  
Patrice Barnes, M.P.P., Ajax - Patrice.Barnes@pc.ola.org  
Laurie Scott, M.P.P, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock - laurie.scott@pc.ola.org 
Jennifer K. French, M.P.P, Oshawa - JFrench-QP@ndp.on.ca 
The Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, M.P.P., Pickering-Uxbridge - 

peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
Lorne Coe, M.P.P., Whitby - lorne.coe@pc.ola.org 
Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering - clerks@pickering.ca 
Nicole Cooper, Director of Legislative & Information Services, Town of Ajax - 

clerks@ajax.ca  
Alexander Harras, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham - 

clerks@durham.ca 
Christopher Harris, Town Clerk, Town of Whitby - clerk@whitby.ca 
R. Walton, Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk, Township of Scugog – 

clerks@scugog.ca  
Fernando Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO, Township of Brock - clerks@brock.ca 
Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Township of Uxbridge - 

dleroux@uxbridge.ca  
Mary Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa - clerks@oshawa.ca 
P. Da Silva, Inclusion, Diversity, Equity, and Anti-Racism (IDEA) Officer 
H. Anderson, Executive Assistant to the Mayor 
C. MacDonald, Councillors’ Office Assistant 
J. O’Meara, Policy and Communications Advisor 
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